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PRAYERS

Mr. Givens for the Chairman of the Special Committee
on Environmental Pollution, presented the First Report
of the said Committee, which is as follows:

Pursuant to its Order of Reference of Monday, Octo-
ber 26, 1970, your Committee has considered Bill C-2,An Act to amend the Canada Shipping Act, and has
agreed to report it with the following amendments:

Clause 2
Strike out lines 27 to 32 on page 2 and substitute the

following therefor:
1'(h) "lowner", in relation to a ship, means the per-
son having for the time being, either by law or by
contract, the rights of the owner of the ship as
regards the possession and use thereof;"

Strike out Uines 33 to 35 on page 2 and substitute the
following therefor:

'ý(i) "pollution prevention officer" means a person
designated as a pollution prevention officer pursuant
to section 740; and"

Strike out lines 14 to 18 on page 3 and substitute the
*ollowing: therefor:

'la pollutant."

2416&-22h

Strike out line 5 on page 4 and substitute the follow-
ing therefor:

"except as thereby authorized for the purposes of
this Part, in any",

Delete the word "Icontrol" in uine 21 of page 4 and
substitute the word "prevention"l therefor.

Delete the word "control" in line 14 of page 5 and
substitute the word "prevention" therefor.

Strike out lines 34 and 35 of the French version on
page 5 and substitute the following therefor:

"1gaison ou autrement,"

In uine 43 of page 5, insert the words "or other" be-
tween the words "oily" and "wastes".

Delete the word "control" on Uines 17, 20, 24 and 28
on page 8 and substitute the word "prevention"' therefor.

Strike out line 34 on page 8 and substitute the fol-
lowing therefor:

"741. (1) A pollution prevention officer may"'

Add immediately following subsection (1) of section
741 the new subsection as follows, on page 10:


